
 

W E L C O M E 
VISION The Wyong Catholic Parish is a welcoming, caring dynamic community 

MISSION STATEMENT We will live and proclaim the message of the Gospel :   

Engage, Participate, Reach out and Transform 
21ST SEPTEMBER 2025— 25TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

 

 WYONG CATHOLIC PARISH  
ST CECILIA’S CHURCH, ST JOHN FISHER MASS CTR & ST PETER’S CHAPEL 

Under the Pastoral Care of the  
Society of Our Lady of The Most Holy Trinity (SOLT) 

 

REFLECTION—  2 1st  September 2025  

‘You cannot be the slave both 
of God and money.’ To be a 

slave is to be owned by  
somebody or something. As 
Christians we are owned by 

God in as much as we are 
made in God’s image and at 
baptism we are claimed for 

Christ in the name of the  
Father, the Son and the Holy 

Spirit. To be owned by God is to 
be secure in our deepest  

identity. But we only need look 
around us to see that we live in 
a world where many are a slave 
not to God, but to money—that 
is, rather than earn money as a 
means of paying for things they 
need, they are owned by money 
or the pursuit of it. This kind of 

disordered attachment can 
have serious consequences for 

our lives. It might mean we  
never see our spouse or  

children because of the long 
hours spent at the office. It 

might mean we start to look for 
morally or legally dubious 

shortcuts for making money 
and getting rich quick. When 
we live with God as our first 
priority, our life is ordered  
rightly and everything else 

flows in right order. 
 
 
 

Reproduced from God ’s Word 2025: 
Daily Reflections, Published by St Pauls  

Publications, Strathfield .  

ST PADRE PIO—FEAST 21 SEPT DID YOU KNOW? - St Padre Pio heard confessions 12 to 15 hours a day. It is said, 
while listening to confessions, the saint would smell flowers as sins were confessed. Some penitents waited two weeks just 
to visit him in the confessional. Padre Pio could also read the hearts of penitents, reminding them of sins that were forgotten 
or omitted. 
 

The saint once said: “Confession is the soul’s bath. You must go at least once a week. I do not want souls to stay away from 
confession more than a week. Even a clean and unoccupied room gathers dust; return after a week, and you will see that it needs dusting 
again!” 
 

St Padre Pio also had the gift of bilocation, meaning that he could be in more than one place at a time. 
 

Multiple eyewitness accounts attest to the ability of Padre Pio to be in multiple places at once. Fellow friars remember seeing 
him in prayer outside when they knew he was still in his room. Some accounts come from others who claim to have seen him 
on different continents all over the world.  
 

As to how Padre Pio experienced such feats, the closest he ever came to an explanation of bilocation was to say that it  
occurred “by an extension of his personality.” 



C H I L D RE N ’ S  L I T U RG Y — Y O U ’ RE  I N V I T E D  !  
 

All children are invited to attend the children's Liturgy at our weekend masses. Children’s Liturgy is 
when the children leave the congregation to celebrate and reflect on the Sunday Gospel reading in 
an age appropriate way. 
The children are led through prayers, songs and readings that are adapted to their level of  
understanding. (Please ensure there is a parent/guardian for children under 5yrs old; all parents/
guardians welcome). 
Attending Mass together is a part of being a Catholic Family, while Children’s Liturgy allows children 

to enter the celebration more fully by catering to their needs.   
 

Mass with Children's Liturgy:  
St Cecilia’s Church,  Wyong Sunday 9.30am 
St John Fisher Mass Centre, Tumbi Umbi—Sunday 5:00pm 

PARISH CALENDAR—IMPORTANT DATES 
1 0 t h  O c t — J u b i l e e  M u l t i - c u l t u r a l  D i n n e r  6 p m  a t  S J F  
s c h o o l  h a l l  ( p l e a s e  b r i n g  a  p l a t e  t o  s h a r e ! )  
1 5 t h  O c t — J u b i l e e  P i l g r i m a g e  D a y  
2 5 t h  O c t — M a r i a n  S p i r i t u a l i t y  D a y  
5 t h  D e c — E c u m e n i c a l  C h r i s t m a s  C a r o l s  
1 9 t h  D e c — P a r i s h  C h r i s t m a s  D i n n e r  a t  S J F  s c h o o l  h a l l   
 

J u b i l e e  Y e a r  E v e n t s :  M u l t i - c u l t u r a l  D i n n e r ,  M a r i a n   
S p i r i t u a l i t y  D a y  &  P i l g r i m a g e  D a y .  
 

With all of our wonderful Parish events coming up, they require many 
hands and lots of organization to keep  them going. We would love your 
help!  Should you wish to  volunteer for any of these events, please  
contact the Parish Office as soon as possible. Many Thanks. 

200 Club 2025  
Prize change : First prizes have been lowered by $50. Monthly 
Prizes: 1st $250; 2nd $150; 3rd $100; 4th $50 Major Prizes :    1st  
$450; 2nd $250; 3rd $150; 4th $100 
 

Draw Results :  

1st $250 No 19 Jenny Brown  

2nd $150  No 63 Alicia & John McCabe 

3rd $100   No 111 Maureen & Les Cross  

4th $50    No 123—NFP 

Volunteers always needed & appreciated!  Speak with Maria or office staff to find out more. 

UNABLE TO STAND IN LINE FOR COMMUNION?  
USE THE YELLOW BAND! 

Please use the yellow bands located at the back of the Church 
(in a tub underneath the bulletin shelf) to indicate that you  
cannot stand in line to receive the Eucharist, by slipping it onto 
the side of the pew where you will be seated.  
Our Priest or Eucharistic Minister will see this and will tend to 
you at the end of Communion.  

TUGGERAH SPORTS & SPINAL 

PHYSIOTHERAPY 
Ricky Li 
Registered NDIS provider 
Phone 4355 4445  
www.tuggerahphysio.com.au 

Dear Wyong Priests, Parishioners and Former School Community, 
It is with sadness that I say farewell to you at the end of September/Early  
October. For fifty plus years I have had the joy and privilege of being part 
of a friendly, caring community by being inspired and encouraged by many  
generous and deeply committed parishioners who have shared their, faith, 
spirituality and friendship. 
I thank you and wish you every blessing for the days and years ahead.  
Regina/ Reggie 0425302344. 

PLEASE LABEL DONATIONS—Dear Parishioners, when  
donating goods to the Parish, especially when left in the Parish 
Hall, please note who/where the donations are going to. This 

will help us to ensure it is going to the right person/place.  
We appreciate your generosity. Thank you 



Property Transfer Professionals 
ARLENE BARNETT Licensed Conveyancer  - JP 
02 4353 1340  48A Pacific Hwy Wyong  
propertytransfer@bigpond.com 

www.conveyancernsw.net.au 

Specialising in: Land & Business Sale or Purchase  
Mortgages & Commercial Leases, Retirement Villages 

HomeCaring Wyong 

Lifestyle and health solutions 
Home Care and NDIS  packages tailored 
for you. 
Cruz Calero-Mena   0455 505 292    
Email:  cruz@homecaring.com.au 

Parish E-Bulletin 
If you would like to have the bulletin emailed to you, 

please send an email with “e-bulletin” as the  subject 
to: wyongparish@bbcatholic.org.au  

JUBILEE YEAR OF CATECHISTS 
The Jubilee of Catechists is being held from Friday the 26th of September to Sunday 
the 28th of September, to celebrate this occasion in our Parish we will celebrate our 
catechists during weekend Masses on Saturday 27th 5pm & all Masses on Sunday 
28th September by holding special blessings and recognition. 
 

YOU CAN MAKE A DIFFERENCE—BECOME A CATECHIST! 

Our responsibility to proclaim the Good News can be exercised by being a  
catechist or helper in the classroom. New catechists are always needed to  
continue our parish outreach to support our families with children in public schools. 
  
Our Catechists (SRE Teachers) and assistants visit the public schools in the  
Parish each week and teach the Catholic  Students whose parents have chosen for 
their children to learn about the Catholic faith.  
They are provided with teachers manuals and training in how to present the lessons 
effectively . 

To find out more about becoming a catechist,  
ring the Parish office on:02 4352 1011 

Extra Mower’s Required 
If there is any person who would be kind enough to 
join us in mowing on the Church grounds please  
contact Brian Bugden on 4388 2938.  
 

We are looking for someone who would be available 
during the week and/or on Saturdays. This would  
entail being on a fortnightly/monthly roster. With 
enough volunteers, you will only need to mow a  
couple of times a year. 
 

To make life a little easier our equipment consists of 2 
ride-on-mowers and 2 self-propelled mowers. Thank 
you. 

t 

PLANNED GIVING—Dear Parishioners, should you wish to donate  

electronically, please see details below. 

We appreciate all offerings and support gifted to our Parish! 

To the support the running & upkeep 
of the Parish (2nd Collection):  
Acc name: Wyong Catholic Parish  
BSB: 062 784 
Acc no: 100 001 943 

To support the Priests (1st Collection): 
Acc name: SOLT Australia Inc  
BSB: 062 195 
Acc no: 1022 9389 

C O M M U N I O N  B L E S S I N G  
• You can still receive a blessing if you are 

not Catholic, have not yet received your  
Sacrament of First Eucharist/Holy Communion, 

or, if you are Catholic but are not in a state of 
grace. 

 

To receive a blessing instead of  communion during a 
Catholic Mass, simply approach the priest 
during the distribution of communion with 
your arms folded across your chest, and 

the priest will offer a blessing.  
 

• Please remember if you are   
receiving communion, the consecrated 

host must enter your mouth to be  
consumed before returning to your seat. 

BUNNINGS BBQ—Thank you to all who  
volunteered their time assisting with the BBQ over 

the weekend. We raised $2550! 
 

A great effort, thank 
you again. 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED IN OUR PARISH  
Heard the saying “many hands make light work”? There are plenty of 
areas where your Parish could use a hand.  
 

We’re in need of Church cleaners, Children’s Liturgy members Choir 
members & Catechists—just to name a few! 
 

If you’re willing and able to assist in any way, please contact the Parish office.  
Thank you. 

BOOK—GOD’S WORD 2026 
We are now taking orders for God’s Word 2026,  

$20 a book. 
Please contact the parish office to order. 

Wyong / Tumbi Parish Pilgrimage 
Wednesday 15th October 

 

A reminder that parishioners interested in this trip 
need to inform the Parish Office as soon as  
possible. 
Itinerary available at both St Cecilia’s church, St John 
Fisher mass center and the Parish office.  

Currently there are only 4 seats available.  

What motivates you to continue catechesis? 
“I firmly sense that teaching catechism is my most important life purpose at this 
stage of my life. I am very grateful to be able to be a catechist teacher and it is a 
blessing to learn more deeply as I teach about Jesus and doing so - based on the 
feedback from the students - is clearly useful to them, as well to myself.”  
- Tony C 

What do you love about being a catechist? 
"I became a catechist because I felt called to share the gift of faith that I have 
received. For me, being a catechist is about being a witness to God’s love.”  
- Maria 



 M ASS  T IMES  

Children’s Liturgy at the following 

Masses 

St Cecilia’s 5:00pm Mass Saturday 
St Cecilia’s 9.30am Mass Sunday 
St John Fisher 5pm Mass Sunday 
 

BAPTISMS, WEDDINGS AND  

FUNERALS PLEASE CALL THE  

PARISH OFFICE  
 

Mass St Barnabas, Yarramalong 

1st Sun of  month 11.15am  
Filipino Mass St Cecilia’s Church 

3rd Sun of the month 12pm 
 

Anointing of the Sick  

First Friday of the Month  

St Cecilia’s During 8.00am & 11.30am 
Mass  
St John Fisher During 9.15am Mass 
 

Eucharistic Adoration  

St Cecilia’s   Daily 7am-8am  
St John Fisher 1st Fri 8.45 - 9.15am 
 

Devotion to Our Lady of Perpetual 

Help Saturday—St Cecilia’s &  

Wednesday—St John Fisher (after the 
8am Mass)   
 

Devotion to the Divine Mercy 

St Cecilia’s Fri after the 8am Mass 
St John Fisher Fri after the 9:15am 
Mass 

Prayer groups 
St Cecilia’s Rosary Group Tues after 
8am mass followed by Divine Mercy 
St Cecilia’s Legion of Mary 9am Wed 

Meetings  
St Cecilia’s Choir practice every Tues 
night 5pm to 6pm  
Parish Pastoral Council Meeting  
PPC Secretary: Kerry Bugden  
Ph: 02 4388 2938  

Emergency Priest Contact  
Fr Raul Ph: 0450 115 099     
Fr Alex Ph: 0432 947 245 
Fr Teody Ph: 0414 494 823 
 

Parish Office  23 Byron Street Wyong  
Phone: 02 4352 1011  Po  Box 385 Wyong 2259 
Office Hours: Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday 9.30am to 2.30pm   
 

Parish Contacts 
Parish Priest Fr Raul Balute, SOLT Ph: 0450 115 099  
Email: raul.balute@bbcatholic.org.au 
 

Assistant Priest Fr Alex Barnedo, SOLT Ph: 0432 947 245  
Assistant Priest    Fr Teody Medina, SOLT Ph: 0414 494 823 
 

Parish Secretaries Margaret Vandenberg & Christine Sassine  

   

Parish Email: wyongparish@bbcatholic.org.au 
Parish Website: https://www.bbcatholic.org.au/wyong/ 
Facebook: www.facebook.com/wyongcatholicparish 

ST CECILIA’S CHURCH  
23 Byron St Wyong 
Saturday Vigil / Sunday Mass Times 
Sat Vigil 5.00pm  Sun 7.30am & 9.30am 
 

Weekday Mass 
Mon-Sat: 8.00am, Monday 9.15am (School Term) 
 

Reconciliation/Confession  Saturday morning after the 8am 
Mass & Saturday at 4.30pm 

ST JOHN FISHER MASS CENTRE  
Hicks Lane Tumbi Umbi 
Saturday Vigil / Sunday Mass Times 
Sat Vigil 5.00 pm  Sun: 8.30am & 5pm 
 

Weekday Mass 
Mon, Wed, Thurs  8:00am Tue & Fri: 9.15am 
 

Reconciliation/Confession  Saturday at 4.30pm 

KEEP US IN YOUR 
PRAYERS 

 

Prayer: The most  
valuable gift you can give 
someone. 
 

Sick: Irene Dainty, Michael  
McDermott, Michele Bolton, Jeanine 
Doueihi, Lisa Glanville, Margaret 
McDermott, Dave Rodney, Danae 
Roe, Milva Kefu, Georgina  
Mastroianni,  Tahnia Ahuriri, Mary 
Anne Xuereb, Tony Sabat, Colleen 
Goodwin, Maureen Cross 
 

Recently Deceased:  
Asuncion Medina 
 

Anniversary September: 
Gerard Byrne,  Peter Donnolley, 
Jack Harris, Helen Cole, Donald 
King, Benigno Bito-On,  Monica 
Bito-On, Barry Austin, Deceased 
members of Croke & Kenny  
Families, Michael Maree, Denny 
Dao 

SAFEGUARDING MESSAGE 
 

Wyong parish is committed to safeguarding. All children, young  

persons and vulnerable adults have a right to feel safe and be safe. If you have a concern about the safety of anyone in the  

parish, please raise your concern with Fr Raul, Fr Alex or  

Fr Teody on the contact details provided above; or, Anne Hooley: 0428 149 793 or, Maureen Roast: 0435 245 849. 



Sunday Mass - 21 September 2025 
THE LITURGY OF THE WORD 
 
 
First Reading - Amos 8:4-7 
A reading from the prophet Amos 
Listen to this, you who trample on the needy and try to suppress the poor people of the country, you who say, 'When 
will New Moon be over so that we can sell our corn, and sabbath, so that we can market our wheat? Then by lowering 
the bushel, raising the shekel, by swindling and tampering with the scales, we can buy up the poor for money, and the 
needy for a pair of sandals, and get a price even for the sweepings of the wheat.' The Lord swears it by the pride of  
Jacob, 'Never will I forget a single thing you have done.' 
The word of the Lord. 
Thanks be to God. 
 
 
Responsorial Psalm - Ps 112:1-2, 4-8 
R. Praise the Lord who lifts up the poor. 
Second Reading - 1 Timothy 2:1-8 
 
 
A reading from the first letter of St Paul to Timothy 
My advice is that, first of all, there should be prayers offered for everyone - petitions, intercessions and  
thanksgiving - and especially for kings and others in authority, so that we may be able to live religious and reverent 
lives in peace and quiet. To do this is right, and will please God our saviour: he wants everyone to be saved and reach 
full knowledge of the truth. For there is only one God, and there is only one mediator between God and mankind,  
himself a man, Christ Jesus, who sacrificed himself as a ransom for them all. He is the evidence of this, sent at the 
appointed time, and I have been named a herald and apostle of it and - I am telling the truth and no lie - a teacher of 
the faith and the truth to the pagans. 
In every place, then, I want the men to lift their hands up reverently in prayer, with no anger or argument. 
The word of the Lord. 
Thanks be to God. 
 
 
Gospel Acclamation - 2 Corinthians 8:9 
Alleluia, alleluia! 
Jesus Christ was rich, but he became poor, to make you rich out of his poverty. 
Alleluia! 
 
 
Gospel - Luke 16:10-13 
A reading from the holy Gospel according to Luke 
Jesus said to his disciples: 'The man who can be trusted in little things can be trusted in great; the man who is  
dishonest in little things will be dishonest in great. If then you cannot be trusted with money, that tainted thing, who 
will trust you with genuine riches? And if you cannot be trusted with what is not yours, who will give you what is your 
very own? 
'No servant can be the slave of two masters: he will either hate the first and love the second, or treat the first with  
respect and the second with scorn. You cannot be the slave both of God and of money.' 
The Gospel of the Lord. 
Praise to you, Lord Jesus Christ. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 





MISSION BROKEN BAY 

 

Looking ahead - Upcoming Events: 

 
 
29 Sept – 3 Oct National NATSICC Assembly, Hunter 
Valley 

 
1-3 October—National Conference Liturgy & Music,  

Adelaide 

 
1-10 October—BB Pilgrimage of Hope, Rome and  

Assisi 

 
25 October—Liturgical Formation Day Series Four:  

Rekindling the Wonder 

 
8-9 November—Engaged Encounter Weekend 

 
29 Nov-3 Dec—ACYF, Melbourne  



 

 



WANT TO JOIN OUR FRIENDSHIP PROGRAM? 
 

CatholicCare are seeking volunteers for our Aged Care Volunteers Visitors Scheme (formerly known as 
the Community Visitors Scheme). As a volunteer, you will visit seniors in a local aged care facility or in 
their own home and help improve their quality of life. Our volunteers have the flexibility to choose a day 

and time that suits them, we just ask for a commitment of at least one hour per fortnight. 
 

Affectionately referred to as CatholicCare’s ‘friendship program’, you will be able to build new  

connections and positive relationships with someone who will greatly appreciate your company. Please 
call (02) 9481 2600 or visit www.catholiccaredbb.org.au/volunteer/ for more information  

https://bbcatholic.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=466af249e088db70ab864d088&id=db61ea1d7d&e=c7a5200c32




































ERNESTO TRAVEL, an inbound tour operator in Poland and Central-Eastern Europe, is always at 
your disposal to organize trips or provide services in our beautiful country and our part of  

Europe. 

Why Poland? It is a destination: 

- that guarantees customer satisfaction 

- that boasts beautiful cities and UNESCO sites, such as Krakow, Warsaw, the Wieliczka Salt Mine, 
Torun, Malbork Castle, etc. 

- with a moving history: Auschwitz-Birkenau, Schindler’s Factory, the Warsaw Uprising Museum, 
etc. 

- with spectacular nature: Zakopane, national parks, rafting down the Dunajec River 

- excellent cuisine and traditional folklore dinners 

- and other special attractions such as the Chocholowskie thermal baths or a boat trip on the 
grass (Kanal Elblaski) 

- for pilgrimage groups, many places of devotion: Wadowice and John Paul II Shrine, the Shrine of 
Divine Mercy in Lagiewniki, and St. Faustina Shrine in Czestochowa 

- with many direct flights. 

Of course, we have English-speaking guides and TE available. 

We especially recommend the following programs: 

- Krakow in 4/5 days 

- Warsaw and Krakow in 5-6 days 

- Poland in 8 days 

- Poland Pilgrimage 

- Prague/Vienna/Budapest or Poland combined with any of these cities 

- Lithuania/Latvia/Estonia 

- European programs 20-21 days. 

Everything is always quoted on a tailor-made basis, upon request. To prepare the offer, we need 
you to inquire and inform us of the flights, arrival and departure cities, the base number of peo-
ple, and the group profile. 

We are pleased to provide you with information regarding our fam trip schedule for Krakow from 
October 30th to November 3rd, 2025: please visit www.buykrakow.com or www.icortap.com 

https://www.buykrakow.com/en/
https://www.icortap.com/en/


CATHOLICCARE BROKEN BAY 

 

Do you have a problem that you can’t 
solve on your own?  

 
When feelings become overwhelming or  

confusing, counselling can be very helpful. We 

work with you to overcome challenges and stress. 

We work with you, assisting you to face  

challenges and stressors, coming up with sugges-

tions to tackle or resolve these challenges. We listen, talk through experiences and 

help you think about ways forward. Common issues addressed in counselling include 

family transitions, communication issues, work/life balance, conflict, parenting after  

separation, grief and loss and decision making. We offer a welcoming, inclusive  

environment and a safe space for all ages. CatholicCare offers Government funded, 

fee for service and NDIS approved therapy options for yourself, your children and as 

a family unit.  

To access this service please call 1800 324 924 or visit www.catholiccaredbb.org.au.  

https://bbcatholic.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=466af249e088db70ab864d088&id=5fe3fc669d&e=c7a5200c32





